
Feel free to seek out an RSO 
whenever you are on the range and 
need a hand or a have a question. 
If an RSO is not able to answer 
your question they will do their best    
provide someone who can. 

Volunteer Range Safety Officers 
will be out on the range every 
Saturday and Sunday from mid 
morning through early afternoon. 
You may find Dave Swenson or 
Mark Timney on the range on  
weekdays. 

If you would like help with a new 
firearm or even an old firearm’s per-
formance, contact the Club (gm@
ccfandg.org or 352-8563) to arrange 
a time when an RSO will be on the 
range so you can review the item 
with them. 

Remember, steel targets produce 
bullet splatter/debris. Eye protec-

tion is to be worn by everyone at 
all times on all ranges, especially 
around steel targets. Be sure steel 
targets are at least 30’ from the firing 
line and that they have at least a 5 
degree forward angle. 

Also, make sure to mount        
your target high enough so that 
bullets will impact the berm, not 
the ground. RSO’s report this is the 
number one safety violation at the 
club.

If you would like to become a 
Range Safety Officer, contact Chief 
Range Safety Officer Rick Fuller, 
chieftrainingofficer@ccfandg.org to 
find out when the next RSO Class 
is scheduled. The plan is to hold an 
RSO Class once or twice a year.

An updated list of RSO’s          
will be in the Club’s SOP, which is 
being updated, and will be on the 
web site soon.

Need help on the  Range?
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I’ve been on the job for a year 
now. My hours are the same. I 
am here at the Range at least 4 
hours each weekday-- Mon, Tue, 
Wed & Fri from 9am until 1:00 
p.m., and on Thursdays from 
1:00 p.m. until 5:00 p.m. Check 
our web site calendar for all 
activities and scheduled events: 
www.ccfandg.org                           

Don’t forget all the Clubhouse 
Services:

Coffee (K Cup machine) and 
soda machine is always avail-
able in the Clubhouse; 

Gun Valuation Service, I 
have the newest Blue Book! 
Details are in the January 2014 
Newsletter;

Movies at the Clubhouse,  
Mon, Tue & Wed at 10:00 a.m. 
(See the separate article);

Club clothing items on sale 
inside the Clubhouse,  ‘ladies’ 
T-shirts & men’s polos; and,

Cleaning items and safety 
items, shooting glasses and 
hearing protection available.

Please use the honor sys-
tem for buying these items and 
put the money in the “Drop 
Box.” The box is just inside the 
Clubhouse door and can also 
be used for paying membership 
renewals.

Website and calendar chang-
es are coordinated through 
this office with the exception 
of Training Classes. Those are 
done through Rick Fuller, Chief 
Training Officer at 876-4162 or 
by email at chieftrainingofficer@
ccfandg.org. 

Please help me keep the web- 
site up to date. If you see any-
thing that should be updated or 
corrected, please let me know.
You can contact me at the Club 
at 352-8563 or by email at: gm@
ccfandg.org 

Word from the ‘GM’
- Larry Parker, Sr. -

- Larry Parker, Sr. & Mark Timney - 



We’re almost there. We hoped 
the 600 would be ready for the 
October Sniper Match, but we 
couldn’t get the target ‘backs’ in 
time and several shooters were 
out of town.

The pit is completed with seven 
operating target carriers and paint-
ing of the target frames is com-
pleted. The addition of three car-
riers procured form the Reading 
Rifle club will complete the set. 
They will need modification. 
Design plans have been made.  

A little fine tuning to do on the 
firing line yet, but we will be able 
to use the 600 for the November 
2nd Sniper Match regardless. 

If you see Neil Jeneral, Dave 
Smith, Al Giles, Mark Timney, 
Ed Csenge, Pete DeSantis, Jack 
Commerford or Jonathan Sisson 
thank them for their hard work 
this spring & summer.

(Contact Larry Parker at 352-8563 		
or at gm@ccfandg.org for more High Power 
information.)

So very, very, very, very....CLOSE!
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- Larry Parker, Sr. -

A new board of directors was 
elected a few months ago fol-
lowing the resignation of Jim & 
Kay Mountford, President and 
Secretary,  respectively, as they 
are now pursing life as ‘retirees’.

Congratulations to them and 
thanks for their time of service. 
We wish them the best.

The new board members are: 
Mike Hagan, Keene, Building 
Code Officer; Edson DeAngelis, 
Keene, retired businessman; 
Rick Fuller, Marlborough, Chief 
Training Officer; Ron Coburn, 
Chesterfield, retired business 
wwner; Chris Wheeler, Keene, 
CPA; Rob Kasper, Walpole, 
attorney; Ed Csenge, Keene, 
business owner. 

The new officers are: Charles 
Chapman, Vice President, and 
Kate Fuller, Treasurer.

Charles & Kate are doing a 
fine job at taking care of the day 
to day operations and affairs of 
the foundation.

Your board has been busy 
with planning the indoor shooting 
center.  As you may have heard, 
the City of Keene Planning 
Board approved this facility on 
Feb. 2, 2013.

Our new team made a visit, 
suggested by the NSSF, to one 
of their 5-star ranges, Red River 
Marksmanship Center in West 
Fargo, ND.  Their president, Don 

From the CCSSEF 
Chairman...

-Ed Csenge -

August 2014 Sniper Match,  photo by Al Patnode

High Power / 600 Yard Update

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3



The last newsletter I appealed to club 
members to step forward and help with 
our Recreational Pistol shoots.  Three 
people came forward, and I’m thankful 
for them, but I wonder how much interest 
there really is in doing Action Pistol at 
CCF&G.

This is a regular topic of conversa-
tion for those of us who run the pistol 
shoots, and one for which I’d like to get 
an answer. So, I’m calling upon you to 
speak to the Club’s Directors ASAP and 
let them know what you think about what 
we’re doing now and possibly expanding 
beyond Rec. Pistol. 

Steel Challenge, which is very acces-
sible for shooters of all ages and income 
levels, would be the easiest competition 
to start up, as well as the most profitable 

one to add. All we have to do is finish 
up the area across from Pistol Bays 2 & 
3. That area was partially developed to 
allow for three more bays, enough to run 
Steel Challenge and expand the shoots we 
already have. 

But, it would take several thousand 
dollars to finish the project, and we would 
need about a dozen people to step forward 
to help us run the shoots. 

Are you interested?  Would you support 
the club using funds for this project?

If you’re not sure, check out this 
YouTube video on Steel Challenge--  
http://youtu.be/j9p31ac45-w  

Maybe this videos will spur you 
on...  or maybe not. Regardless, let the 
Directors know what you think so we can 
plan accordingly and use the club’s funds 
wisely.

Mark Timney can be reached at mtimney@keene.edu
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Other Action Pistol shoots?

- Mark Timney -
Range Safety Officer

ADVERTISE IN GUNSMOKE!
Contact Lori Cook at advertising@ccfandg.org

AD DEADLINE: Winter issue- November 12

Foundation... from page 2

Hartwig and his team went all 
out for us.

We learned that they filed for 
a Pittman Robertson Grant to 
start their facility, which is very 
similar to ours, and received a 
$540,000 Grant.  Three years 
later, they received an additional 
$300,000 for expansion of their 
facilities just completed last year 
and are expanding yet again.

Last week, as a result of their 
help, we finished the business 
plan for our indoor shooting 
center and also met with Chris 
Connelley from Senator Kelly 
Ayotte’s team in order to get 
help with the Pittman Robertson 
funding.  We have a very 
aggressive schedule to bring us 
into design engineering of the 
building and fund raising efforts.

We are also in contact with 
two professional fundraising 
firms.

We are looking for individuals 
who can help with public rela-
tions & marketing.  Our Club 
& Foundation has many com-
munity benefits.  We need the 
capability to bring that out to the 
community in an exciting and 
positive way.  

It is an exciting future for the 
Club membership.  Many of 
you have sent letters of interest. 
Please keep them coming.  For 
more information regarding 
this project, contact one or the 
board members or email me at 
edcsenge@yahoo.com.

2014 photo by Al Patnode



Again, be sure to check out final 
scores published by the NRA. Our 
2014 Four Position score placed our 
team 6th in the country out of 91 
teams entered. There were numerous 
individual accomplishments to go 
along with our team rankings. 

Be sure to visit the 2014 NRA 
Sectional Matches at the web sites 
noted here-- http://competitions.nra.
org/championship-results/nra-na-
tional-indoor-rifle-pistol-champion-
ships-results.aspx

Just choose the Junior 
Championships category and select 
Conventional Position, International 
Air or NRA Metric Position as we 
competed in all 3 of these events. 

Our 2014-2015 season is well 
underway. We have had 12 new 
shooters start this Fall. Our active 
roster is at 41 participants. Our Gold 
& Silver Team shooters practice 

outdoors on Tuesdays from 4 to 
7pm. Our Saturday Program contin-
ues through the end of October. In 
November we will be going inside at 
the Peterborough Sportsman’s Club 
Range

Here’s our Gold and Silver 
Travel Teams for the 2014 Summer 
Season: Andrew Solomonides, 
Grace Hackler, Greg Ganio, Tobin 
Sanctuary, Aaron Bresnick, Lucas 
Maxfield, Lucas Beteau, Hunter 
Lang, Aidan Bradley and Matt 
Bechard, Evie Proctor, Joey Wilson, 
Jeremiah Huntley, Brandon Hall and 
Noah Car. Lacey Hamelin will likely 
be available for her last year as a 
Junior.

We had a great Summer Day 
Camp the week of July 28th here 
at the CCF&G Range. (See the 

Junior rifle team update 
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- Larry Parker Sr.-

CONTINUED ON PAGE 5
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Please help the Junior 
Rifle Team out by keep-
ing your eyes open for 
standard grade 40 grain 
.22 ammunition. 

Let me know if you 
have a line on any or if 
you see some and can 
buy it. We will reim-
burse you for it. 

The stuff we’re look-
ing for should be in the 
$25 per brick range. 
I’d prefer to stay with 
American made; CCI, 
Federal, Remington, 
Winchester, etc., but if 
something else is reli-
able and priced normal-
ly, then we would put it 
to use.

(For Jr. Rifle Team or 
Smallbore info, contact Larry 
Parker at smallbore@ccfandg.
org, or at gm@ccfandg.org, or	  
by calling 352-8563.)

Jr. Rifle Team .22 
ammo situation

- Larry Parker, Sr. -



Now that cooler weather is here, 
trap and 5-stand are busier than 
ever. 

With bird season open, hunters 
are flocking to 5-stand in record 
numbers. 

And who can blame them? 
5-stand is far and away the best 
way to practice for high flying 
pheasant and rocketing grouse.  
You will see target presentations 
that go straight up, hard left or 
right crosses, and straight-aways 
and anything in between.  

Occasionally, the puller will call 
“unknown bird, unknown delay”...
meaning the shooter does not 
know what target is coming or 
when. Just like real bird hunting!  

We are still looking for shoot-
ers for the Travelling Winter Trap 
League. You will have a chance 
to shoot at the Peterborough and 
Brattleboro Sportsmen’s clubs, as 
well as our own.

The league consists of 10 shoots 
spread out over the winter, each 
consisting of 50 targets at 16 yards 
and 50 handicap targets. Your 
handicap will be determined by 
your ability.

At the end of the league there is 
a terrific dinner with fun and prizes 
for everybody!  If interested please 
see me or Sally Alexander.

Please look forward to the Dutch 
Mosher Memorial Shoot/ Hangover 
Shoot held New Year’s Day.  It’s 
a fun way to clear away the cob 
webs from too much New Year’s 
celebrating and you might just win 
some cool prizes. 

photos on page 7 and throughout the 
issue.) We had 17 members of our 
shooting Team participate. 

In addition, we sent 5 shooters 
(Matt Bechard, Hunter Lang, Aidan 
Bradley, Lucas Beteau and Noah 
Car) to the NRA Smallbore Camp at 
Camp Perry from July 5th through 
the 10th. 

Thank you to the Youth Shooting 
Sports Alliance for their generous 
support of 4 cases of .22 caliber 
ammunition through their Grant 
Program. We have applied for the 
Grant again this year.

Another big thanks goes out to 
our 2014 donors. Several folks have 
already stepped up this year with 
monetary and ammunition donations 
for the Team.

The donors included: Youth 
Shooting Sports Alliance (YSSA), 
Federal Cartridge /CCI,  Steve 
Bittel of Bittel Financial Services, 
Al & Dan Warner (Warner Tool), 
Ted & Irene Sands, Bob Felock, 
Dave Swenson, Dan Shepardson, 
Victor Lawrence, Bill Tuttle, Vern 
Peterson, Fred Breton, Mr Al 
Bertin, Chris Brown, Earl Nelson, 
Steve Goldsmith, Dave Fitts, Larry 
Parker Jr, Larry Sr., Conn. River 
Sportsmen’s Club, Paul & Kathy 
Nikiforakis, Jay & Allison Davidson, 
Gene & Sharon Cleary, Al & Karen 
Giles, Mike Korpi, and Keene 
Chrysler Dodge Jeep.

We have also applied for a Grant 
through the NRA Foundation for 
2015 for ammunition & Air Rifles

Joe Bogar is now a Senior at West 
Point. Alex Martin is a Junior at NC 
State on their rifle team. 

Tom Csenge continues in the US 
Army Reserve and the US Army’s 
World Class Athlete Program at 
the Olympic Training Center in 
Colorado Springs. 

Capt John Nikiforakis is driving a 
tank around near Fort Knox. 

Heather Greathouse is starting a 
family in Utah. 

Lacey Hamelin is attending col-
lege in the Springfield Mass area and 
we hope she can still participate with 
the Team. Lacey was hired by the 
Cape Cod Sea Camp in Brewster, 
MA to serve as a rifle shooting  
counselor. 

Recruit (Joe) Nikiforakis just start-
ed his Freshman year at Norwich 
University’s ROTC Program.

The adult smallbore rifle league 
will be starting in December. If you 
think you might be interested for 
this year, the Club has a couple of 
target rifles with scopes that can be 
signed out. Contact Larry Parker or 
Neil Jeneral if you’re interested in 
Smallbore shooting-- smallbore@
ccfandg.org, gm@ccfandg.org, 		
600yard@ccfandg.org.
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Shotgun Corner
- Chuck Tatham -

2014 photo by Al Patnode

Jr. Rifle Team Update... from page 4



6

Although summer has come to a close 
at the outdoor archery range, the range 
is still available for practicing. The 
3-D targets have been pulled out of the 
woods, but the practice butts are still 
available. 

Please do not use Broadheads on any 
of the practice butts or archery ranges. 
This can result in a very serious injury 
when we repair targets, not to mention 
the damage to the targets.

We are looking forward to starting our 
indoor archery at the Recreation Center 
on Washington St. in Keene. By mid 
December we should be shooting on 
Sunday afternoons from 12 to 4:00 p.m. 
Keep an eye out for emails or Facebook 
posts when we start (New Hampshire 
Bowmen on FB).  

You can shoot anytime between these 
hours for $5. The targets at the Rec 
Center are easily moveable and can 
be placed from 5 to 20 yards. It’s the 
shooters choice. Equipment is available 
to use at no additional charge.  

We will also be starting indoor com-
petitions for NH Bowmen around the 
last weekend in November or first of 
December. 

We will be starting the Recreation 
Center’s annual youth program on the 
first Tuesday in January. This is very 
popular with the kids! The adult win-
ter league starts right after.  We offer 
instruction every Sunday afternoon with 
equipment available for use between 3 
and 4:00 p.m. 

Christmas being right around the cor-
ner, some might be considering archery 
equipment for under the tree. Every year 
we see equipment that is not appropriate 
or doesn’t fit the individual. This can be 
very disappointing to both the gift giver 
and the one receiving the bow.  

Do your homework before purchasing 
equipment from second hand sources.  
Inquire at your local pro shop locally. 
We use Pete’s Archery or Pelletier’s-
-there are people there that can fit the 
bow to the archer.

Ready for Fall & Winter archers? 
- Dan Deyo & Mike Wright.-
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Come 
in to the 	
Clubhouse 
on Mondays, 
Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays 
starting November 3rd at 
10AM for a movie and coffee. 
Movies are free, but you’ll 
need to pay for your coffee.

Military Mondays with mov-
ies like “Heartbreak Ridge,”, 
“Bridge on the River Kwai,” 
“The Great Escape,” “Saving 
Private Ryan,” “The Green 
Berets,” “Kelly’s Heroes,” and 
“The Dirty Dozen.”

Training Tuesdays: We 
had a bunch of NRA Training 
Videos donated to the Club by 
member Charles Nurse. We 
also have several great vid-
eos of US Naval Vessels and 
Aircraft.

Wednesday Westerns: The 
good ones, like John Wayne, 
Clint Eastwood, and Mel 
Brooks. 

We’re open to suggestions 
and any DVD offering you 
might have. Maybe we’ll even 
get a larger TV for downstairs.

We plan to run the 	 mov-
ies through March and, who 
knows, maybe we could add 
Funny Fridays!

Movies at 
CCF&G
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Jr. Rifle Team Summer Camp 2014

All photos by Al Patnode
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 Treat all firearms as if 
they are loaded.
 Never point a firearm at 
something you 
are not willing to destroy.
 Identify your target, and 
what is behind it. 
 Keep your finger off the 
trigger till your sights are 
on the target.

SAFETY REMINDERS!

Blaisdelle... from page 13

Chuck:   I understand that you 
have a sideline business of offering 
lessons to other trap shooters. Tell 
us a little bit about that.

Mike:    About three years ago 
I got a call from a person that I 
know from shooting in Florida and 
he asked me if I would teach him 
and I told him I really don’t teach.  
He said you probably don’t think 
you do, but you do and I would 
like you to teach me trap shooting.  
That’s kind of how it all started.  
And I found out I really like teach-
ing.   Right now I have about 22 
students.   Eventually Theresa and 
I would like to travel the country 
attending shoots and holding clin-
ics in the days prior to the shoots.

Chuck:   Mike, thanks for your 
time. 

Office Phone
603-283-1945x611945
Mobile Line
603-313-7541

Office Location
69A Island Street
Suite 3
Keene, NH 03431

Ryan Goodell 
Excellence in properties of distinction!

Real Estate Agent
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Several student par-
ticipants in the NRA/
Winchester Hunter 
Marksmanship Course of 
Fire have improved their 
marksmanship as they 
advance through the pro-
gressive skill levels.

Pro-marksman–  5 tar-
gets, 5 shots scoring 18 or 
better, any position: Emily 
Read, Kale Simino, Garrett 
Mclean, Owen Steelman 
and C. J. Stanley.

Marksman– prone:    
John Moccio, Leonard 
Trombley and Joe Rapucci.

Marksman 1st class–    
sitting:  Dawson Mclean 
and Cody Smith.

Sharpshooter– Kneeling:  
Kyle Allison, Ashley 
Sprague, Alana Sprague 
and Alec Lepisto.

Sharpshooter 1st Bar – 
Standing:  Kyle Allison and 
Ashley Sprague.

 
Every Sunday at 3:00 pm 

on the 100 yard Covered Rifle 
Range.

Hunter Education 
program update

- Mike Morrison  -

The Membership Director/
Coordinator’s position needs to be 
filled now as we start our year-end 
new member specials and 2015 
renewals. This individual needs to 
have a good working knowledge of 
EXCEL. 

Our end of the year new member 
special membership has started. 
New members will pay $10 per each 
remaining month in 2014 and all of 
their 2015 membership along with 
their $50 New Member Orientation 
Fee.

We encourage members to renew 
before the end of November to help 
us save on postage. Every member 
we handle through the mail costs 
$1.50. At over 850 members, that 
adds up.

I can take care of New 

Membership Applications & 
Orientations and Membership 
Renewals on weekdays during my 
office hours. 

New members have the option 
of viewing the safety video on the 
website or when they come in to 
complete their application and pay 
their dues & orientation fee and tour 
the range. Our New Member Safety 
Video is available for viewing on the 
web site’s Membership page. 

Currently we are at 852 members 
in 2014. We expect our membership 
to be over 900 at the end of the year. 

My thanks to our Saturday mem-
bership volunteers: Sandy Tatham, 
Ed Csenge, Jack Commerford, Kate 
& Rick Fuller, Sophie & Charles 
Chapman and Jim Mountford. 

If anyone would like to assist with 
Membership, please contact me.

Membership update / chair needed
- Larry Parker, Sr. - 

CCF&G General Manager

2014 photo by Al Patnode



With the training season winding 
down, I would like to take the opportuni-
ty to discuss the importance of training.  
Whether you are interested in plinking or 
personal protection, training is essential 
to maintaining and improving your skills.  

It is easy to purchase a firearm in New 
Hampshire, and no training is required 
before or after purchase.  

Sure, operating a firearm is no chal-
lenge, but it is another story to do so safe-
ly and efficiently.  The increased number 
of reported safety violations on the ranges 
this year are a testament that “common 
sense” is simply not enough.  

Being safe means not only applying 
safety rules, but understanding why they 
exist as well as how to prevent accidents 
from happening.  

How many of us have been at the range 
to see beginner shooters violating basic 
rules, not only putting themselves at risk, 
but others as well.  

Most of us would, for the sake of 
politeness, smile, possibly give a tip or 
two, and walk away.  Why not take the 
opportunity to recommend people about 

the classes or activities we 
offer?  

Seven facts about 		
Training

1- Practice makes perfect: 
Activities and classes not 
only teach new skills, but 
also motivate shooters to 
return for the camaraderie.  
More practice = efficiency.

2- Eye-opening: We 
almost all have had the 
experience of forgetting 
something-- Lined up the 
perfect shot and left the 
safety on...Grabbed an 
empty magazine or left 
them on the ready-line. 

Offering shooting oppor-
tunities usually not avail-
able during normal operation, 
Recreational Pistol and Defensive classes, 
for example, present different courses of 
fire our regular members cannot set up on 
their own.  These are the types of scenar-
ios where you realize how simply having 
a firearm and being able to hit a target is 
not enough if you count on it to save your 
life.

3- Keeping our freedom: Why give 
politicians and activists more ammunition 
(no pun intended) to limit our freedom?  
Prevention of accidents begins with learn-
ing how and why they happen.  This also 
includes refreshing our memory once in 
a while.

10

The cost of training v. the cost of not 
- Sophie Chapman -

Training Officer

CONTINUED ON PAGE 11
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Help Life Member 
Erik Ranta

Upcoming event at CCF&G 
• October 19, 2014: Running Deer Shoot--- Just in time for hunting sea-

son, from Noon until 3:00 p.m. Cost will be only a few bucks (no pun there). 
Bring your favorite deer rifle and come on up and get some practice just 
before you hit the woods. For details, call Chuck Tatham 847-9040

Cost of training...from page 10

one person who believed that small cal-
ibers are non-lethal.  Several do not even 
realize that the bullet can travel quite a 
distance and penetrate walls - feeling safe 
now?  Classes and Seminars are crucial to 
giving the true picture.

5- Self-Correction: I could watch 
Bubba Watson all day yet still can’t swing 
a club.  Sometimes you need a fresh pair 
of eyes to help you solve those “I don’t 
get what I’m doing wrong” moments.  
Yes, the buddy-system can work in 
practice, but ever had that teacher who 
you simply could not understand?  True, 
instructors are regular shooters but they 
have also received special training on 
how to diagnose issues and convey infor-
mation to maximize learning. 

6- Fundraising:  Many members 
believe that our activities and instructors 
are doing it for themselves.  Truth is that 
all instructors, as well as several activi-

ties, provide funding to our club.  More 
students/participants = bigger club/foun-
dation budgets for improvement.

7- Cost-Saving: True. Participating 
in activities or taking a class does cost 
money.  However, they are cost saving in 
the long run. 

How much would not recognizing a 
barrel obstruction in time cost you?  An 
accidental discharge?  How about pur-
chasing equipment because it was recom-
mended to you only to find out that you 
cannot operate it safely and efficiently for 
your purpose?

Our club offers a full array of activities 
and classes to help achieve your goals.  
Take a look at the calendar and try one or 
two or recommend them to a friend!

When individuals become safer shoot-
ers via training and education, our ranges 
will be safer for everyone.  

For those able to, please 
consider helping CCF&G 
Life Member Erik Ranta by 
checking out the websites 
below. 

We will be holding 50/50 
raffles every Saturday at the 
Clubhouse in October with 
the proceeds going to Erik’s 
fundraiser. 

Erik is in need of a kidney 
transplant. Erik has been a 
great supporter of the Club 
for many years. 

This site describes the trans-
plant program: 

http://www.transplants.org/ 

This one is a direct link 
to support Erik’s fund: 

http://patients.transplants.org/
faf/donorReg/donorPledge.
asp?ievent=485635&lis=1&-
supId=412527705&patient-
PID=16784



(Editor’s note: When Mike 
Blaisdell shoots Trap, the clay 
targets don’t stand a chance. In 
2005, he set a world record by 
going 475 targets straight to win 
a shoot off. 

CCF&G Trap Director Chuck 
Tatham, a long time friend of 
Blaisdell’s, recently sat down 
with Mike to talk about the sport 
they both love so much.)

Chuck:   So tell us, how long 
have you been a member of the 
Cheshire County Fish and Game 
Club?

Mike:  I believe I joined back in 
the year 1975.

Chuck:   And when did you start 
shooting this game of trap?

Mike:   1973 I started, I went to 
a National Hunting and Fishing 
Day and I believe it was September 
18, 1973 in Acworth, NH, when I 
first fired at a trap target, other than 
when I shot skeet at Ernie Lind’s.

Chuck:  You recently came back 
from the Grand American, can you 
describe what the Grand American 
is.

Mike:  The Grand American is 
the largest gathering of trap shoot-
ers in the world. It is basically our 
world championships. The com-
petition is the best that there is, 

everyone is vying for All American 
points. The facility is in Sparta, IL 
and I believe is the largest shooting 

facility in the world.
Chuck:  Now that brings up the 

question, what are the All American 
Teams and are you on one?

Mike: The All American teams 
are categorized Men’s Team, Lady 
I and Lady II Team which is based 
upon their age.  There is a Sub-
Veteran Team category which is 
the one that I am in, and that is 

from age 55 to 65.  Then there is a 
Men’s Veteran Team from age 65 
to 70, and the Senior Vet Team age 

70 and above.
Chuck: How many Grand’s have 

you attended?
Mike:  It’s got to be 25 that I 

have attended. I started going in the 
early 90’s.

Chuck: Briefly describe what you 
won this year at the Grand.
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One of the world’s best is a CCF&G member

Do you have any superstitions...?
Mike:    Not really.  I like to try to relax a 

little bit and get into my routine of looking for 
the target.  The last thing I put in my mind is 
to look at the target.



Remember, when renewing your NRA 
membership or signing up a new mem-
ber to the NRA, be sure to use our “Join 
NRA” link near the bottom of our home 
page on the web site.

Your support of the NRA is important in 
the preservation of our 2nd Amendment 
Rights.

For more information, contact me at the 
Club at 352-8563 			 
or by email at 				  
gm@ccfandg.org. 
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Mike:  This year was probably my highest trophy 
total. 

I believe it was 13 awards that I won this year at the 
Grand.  Preliminary week. 

I won the Sub-Veteran Championship in dou-
bles with 100 straight.  I won the Sub-Vet Zoli 
International doubles with a 99.  I was Sub-Vet run-
ner-up in the NRA Singles with a 200 straight.  I was 
the Sub-Vet runner-up in the All-Around preliminary.  
I was the runner-up in the Preliminary High Over-All 
which is comprised of a thousand targets. 

Then I won the Championship for the White Flyer 
1500 which was the total of events 1 thru 14.  I was 
the Sub Veteran champion there. 

Then they have special races.  Winchester has a race 
called the 500 singles.  Browning supports the 500 
doubles which is based upon the 500 doubles thrown 
Preliminary Week.  I won the championship there with 
492 out of 500.  

I won the Super Handicap that was sponsored by 
the ATA.  I won Sub-Veteran champion in that.  I was 
Sub-Veteran High Over-All during Championship 
Week with a 393 out of 400.  On the High Over-All on 
1000 targets I was Sub-Vet runner-up again.  

Then, High Over-All which is comprised of 2600 
targets between Preliminary Week and Championship 

Week I was Sub-Veteran Champion  with a total of 
2530 out of a possible 2600.  My total average for the 
tournament was 97.6 for all three events.

Chuck:    Do you have any superstitions before you 
shoot?

Mike:    Not really.  I like to try to relax a little bit 
and get into my routine of looking for the target.  The 
last thing I put in my mind is to look at the target.

Chuck:   Does your family join you in trap shooting?
Mike:    They have in the past.  My son Jake 

has been Sub-Junior state champion at the New 
Hampshire State Shoot three times, but he didn’t com-
pete this year because his passion has now turned to 
basketball.   My wife Theresa used to shoot a little bit, 
but with work and things like that she hasn’t been able 
to shoot, but she is a former women’s champion.

Chuck:   What are your plans for the future?
Mike:    Right now our focus is Jake. He’s a fresh-

man at Keene High School.  We are supporting his 
quest for a scholarship either academically or in bas-
ketball, so for the next four years our focus will be 
with him.   However, I have hopes of competing, on a 
limited basis, at a high level at a few important tour-
naments and I believe I have a good chance of making 
captain on the Sub-Vet All-American Team this year.

CONTINUED ON PAGE 8
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